
 

December 8, 2021 
 

 
 
RE:  ACCOMMODATION OF STUDENTS  

IN NEW SUDBURY PLANNING AREA 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians of students at Cyril Varney Public School: 

 
The revitalization of Churchill Public School to accommodate students from  
Cyril Varney Public School is progressing on schedule.  
 
As a result, Churchill will welcome JK to Grade 6 students from Cyril Varney for 
September 1, 2022.  
 
Effective immediately, Churchill Public School will receive registrations for 
Kindergarten in the English Program for September 2022. Parents/guardians who 
have children starting school next fall are invited to register early in the new year. 
 
Students will enjoy a more modern teaching and learning environment at their new 
school. The original portion of Churchill Public School is being replaced with an 
addition for childcare and Kindergarten classrooms.  
 
The existing childcare rooms are being renovated. The project includes upgraded 
ventilation systems, energy efficient lighting, and new plumbing fixtures.  
 
Please be assured that we will ensure a smooth transition for students from  
Cyril Varney Public School as we provide quality education in quality facilities.  

 
If you have any questions, please contact the Principal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Bruce Bourget 
Director of Education 


